
ATTENTION CANADIAN BUSINESS OWNERS 

Possible criminal and civil litigation charges for requiring employees, students 
and clients to be vaccinated or forced masking, even if added to your business 
policies. 

To whom this may concern, this is for you and everyone of significance across Canada in relation to Vaccine 
and Masking Policies. It is time for everyone to get on the right side to protect the Canadian people with 
true scientific facts and the LAW instead of political agendas. 

This is a courtesy fair warning "PUBLIC ANNOUNCEMENT" to let you know that possible criminal and civil 
litigation charges for requiring employees, students and clients to be vaccinated or masking in your facilities 
or being added to your business policies placing you and your company at risk. Your business policies do 
not supersede human rights. 

Please contact your legal department and Human Rights commission, the Privacy Commissioners and 
ombudsmen in your area before proceeding with your policies and service requirements. It is in your best 
interest to read the documents attached regarding the criminal malfeasance that you may be implicated 
into. 

The premiers of the provinces are trying to get the businesses and corporations to enforce what is illegal 
for them to do through you. You are at risk of incurring up to a 1 million dollar fine and up to 5 yrs. in jail 
per person or employee forced into mRNA Vaccinations. 

A formal "International Human Rights Council Complaint Procedure" is in process. 

We thought that the undeniable proof within our Criminal Malfeasance document would be of interest to 
you regarding, Criminal Malfeasance on the part of all levels of the Canadian Governance, 
the Minister of Justice and Attorney General David Lametti and Public Health officials across Canada 
regarding SARS-CoV-2 (covid -19) Non-Derogation of Human Rights violations of the Canadian Genetic 
Non-Discrimination ACT and PCR tests and coerced Injections. 

I have attached a copy of the letter with added links to the appendices which was sent by bailiff, fax and 
email to the Minister of Justice and Attorney General David Lametti and included his participation in trying 
to destroy the act from Canada's Criminal Code in order to allow the provinces to subject the Canadian 
people to more draconian measures instilled through eliminating the rights of the healthy majority 
instead of protecting the most vulnerable. 

Our economy and the hardships suffered were warrantless once you see the reality of the SARS-CoV-2 
Isolation of March 2020. Don't you think it's time that you stand with the people? Even if the Canadian 
Government tries to change the laws to suit a vaccine passport and more draconian measures, they will be 
challenged in a court of law before the 2nd reading. 

FYI: The letter to the Minister of Justice and Attorney general David Lametti is also on our website with all 
the downloadable Appendix PDFs. 
https://www.thepowershift.ca/open-letter 

I thank you for your time and consideration in advance. Respectfully without prejudice and warmest regards, 

Nicole Lebrasseur 
The Canadian Peoples' Union NFP 
nicole@canadianpeoplesunion.com 
Tel: (226) 777-5580 
thepowershift.ca 
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